
New Introduction 
Of Edible 
Pond Fish 
From Philippines 
The introduction of carefully-selected species of 
edible pond fish to Pacific territories for stocking 
inland waters forms an important part of the Com­
mission's long-term programme for the develop­
ment of fisheries in the region. In October 195 5 
the Commission imported by air from the Philip­
pines an experimental consignment of tilapia. They 
quickly multiplied, and successful trans plan tings 
have since been made to many Pacific territories. 
Last January a second similar transfer of fingerlings 
took place, of four further species of edible pond 
fish. A brief account of the operation appears 

below. 
Mr. H. van Pel, South Pacific Commission fisheries officer, holding 
a carp from the experimental consignment of fingerlings he brought 
by air with him from Manila to New Caledonia last January. 

A ROUND three hundred fingerlings of 
four different species of edible pond 

fish arrived in New Caledonia by air on 
Saturday, January 18. They had been 
flown over five thousand miles from the 
Philippines in the care of South Pacific 
Commission fisheries officer H. van Pel. 

They have been released temporarily 
in two experimental fish ponds main­
tained for the Commission at the Port 
Laguerre farm school near Noumea. 
Later this year they will be transferred 
to fish ponds being prepared by the 
Forestry Department of New Caledonia. 

During their long journey the finger­
lings were carried in plastic bags of water 
supported in cardboard cartons. To avoid 
subjecting them to extremes of cold and 
air pressure, Mr. van Pel kept them with 

him in the pressurized cabin of the 
airliner. 

The four species in the consignment 
were carp, sepat, dalag and gourami. All 
are popular eating fish in South Asian 
countries, where they are widely grown 
in rice padi, artificial ponds or natural 
waters. 

Over the next two years Mr. van Pel 
will study their rate of growth, breeding 
rate and general suitability for introduc­
tion to other South Pacific territories. 
Species which adapt themselves success­
fully will be transplanted to other Pacific 
islands, where they will provide a new 
source of protein for islanders not now 
receiving sufficient in their diets. The 
stocking of natural waters is the primary 
aim for which these fish were introduced. 

An earlier introduction of another 
popular edible pond fish in South Asian 
countries—the tilapia—has proved highly 
successful. In October 1955 Mr. van Pel 
transported a consignment of tilapia 
fingerlings from Manila to New Cale­
donia by air. They quickly multiplied, 
and successful transplantings were made 
to other territories. Including several in­
troductions made from other sources, 
tilapia are now being grown for food in 
specially-made ponds and natural waters 
in New Caledonia, New Hebrides, 
Solomon Islands, Fiji, Papua and New 
Guinea, Netherlands New Guinea, Cook 
IslandSj Western Samoa, American 
Samoa, French Polynesia, Guam, and the 
United States Trust Territory. 
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